LINCOLN COUNTY FAIR ADVISORY BOARD FEBRUARY 18, 1994

The meeting was called to order and minutes of the last meeting were approved.

The meeting was attended by: Bob J., Karen, Orville, Lydia, Gail, Amy, Anne, Howard and Bob K.

Tom told us what he had learned from some of the other fairs, some fair board members are on sale committees for other county fairs. It was suggested to have 2 or 3 boards members and a representative from each community, 4-H Leaders Council and FFA Advisor be part of the Sale Committee. Tom said Sally Simpson, Bob Deal, Bill and Carol Bell will be at the next meeting to discuss the Sale Committee.

The FFA in Harrington will make 2-10 space bicycle racks for around \$140.00. They will be ordered.

Eddie Berry and Daneen Guerin will take over the duties of Royalty.

Thursday will be Senior Citizen Day, with admission \$2.00, possibly the Grange program-4:00PM, Jr. Hoedowners will play 4:30-5:00PM, Salmon Barbecue-5-7:00PM, Pageant-7:30PM.

Teen Dance- Who will take charge of it? What night? Will be discussed later.

A letter was read from the Dept. of Revenue. All commercial vendors and food sales vendors need to collect sales tax, entertainers paid over \$1000.00 will need to pay B & O taxes. The state wants a list of all vendors a month before the fair is held.

Lydia said 2 people checked with their insurance companies about covering horseback riding on their homeowners policy and riding on the fairgrounds and their companies said they wouldn't touch it.

March 12 in Moses Lake the Eastside of the state will hold their meeting. 7 people are interested in attending.

Gail brought up some questions concerning the Swine Barn.

Howard will be getting a gas card with Pacific Pride which will make his getting gas easier.

A recommendation was made from the 4-H Leaders Council to change our way of handling Herdsmanship Contest. A motion was made and passed to have the Herdsmanship contest-barn against barn. Herdsmanship will be mandatory for all exhibitors in the barn. Failure to comply will void any and all premium points and ribbons to any individual not doing their share. The pe will not be any premium points paid for Herdsmanship but a traveling trophy will be awarded each year to the winning barn. It was discussed to award small trophies for leadership, citzenship, etc awards chosen by the barn Supt.

Committees for 1994 were filled.

Gail Heide, Secretary

NEXT MEETING---WEDNESDAY--MARCH 16----7:30PM SHARP